
 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

November 15, 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
Re: Reducing Spread of Respiratory Viruses  
 

As the weather has gotten colder, there has been an increase in respiratory viruses among 
children including Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV), Influenza and COVID-19. These three 
viruses have been called a "Triple Threat" because they can cause serious illness, 
especially to children under five years of age, seniors and people with medical conditions. 
  
Recently, there have been higher than usual hospital admissions among children with one or 
more of these viruses. Toronto Public Health strongly recommends layers of protection to 
help keep children and others safe:  
 

 Masking: Wear a well-fitted mask in indoor public settings, including in schools and 
childcare. Children under 2 and those with medical exemptions are not recommended 
to wear a mask.   
 

 Vaccinations: Anyone 6 months and older should stay up to date with COVID-19 
vaccines, including a fall booster for anyone 5 years of age and older and a fall 
influenza vaccine. Anyone aged 5 and older can safely get their COVID-19 booster 
and flu vaccine at the same time.  

 

 Stay home if sick: Complete this daily symptom check for your child. Keep your 
child home, even if symptoms are mild, and until they are feeling better. 

 

 Clean your hands: Use hand sanitizer or wash hands often. 
 

 Clean surfaces: Clean commonly touched surfaces frequently. 
 

Call 811 or speak to your child's healthcare provider if you have questions about your child's 
health. If your child is sick, you can find information about how to care for them here.  
 

We can all take care of our families and school communities by reducing the spread of 
respiratory viruses. When we reduce the spread we also help ensure that our healthcare 
system remains able to care for the sick.    
 
Sincerely,  

 
Nicole Welch 
Director Child and Youth Response and Chief Nursing Officer 

Public Health 

277 Victoria Street 
5th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M5B 1W2 
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Dr. Eileen de Villa 

Medical Officer of Health 
 
  

Tel:    416-338-7600 

publichealth@toronto.ca 
www.toronto.ca/covid19 
 

https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/covid-19-reduce-virus-spread/
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/covid-19-reduce-virus-spread/?accordion=face-masks-respirators
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/covid-19-vaccines/
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/covid-19-vaccines/
https://www.toronto.ca/community-people/health-wellness-care/health-programs-advice/immunization/flu-influenza/
https://www.toronto.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/994c-Screening-Questionnaire-Child-Care-Day-Camp-School.pdf
https://www.pharmacists.ca/cpha-ca/function/utilities/pdf-server.cfm?thefile=/cpha-on-the-issues/Pain-medication-Information-for-families-and-caregivers_Final.pdf&utm_source=twitter&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=practice&utm_content=kidsfeverpain

